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PRESENT: John P. McBlain, Chairman; Colleen P. Morrone, Vice Chairman; Michael F. Culp, 
Council Member; Kevin M. Madden, Council Member; Brian P. Zidek, Council Member; Joanne 
Phillips, Controller; Marianne Grace, Executive Director; Francis J. Catania, Deputy Solicitor; 
Anne M. Coogan, County Clerk; and other department heads. 
 
The Regular Meeting of Delaware County Council was held on July 11, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. in the 
East Lansdowne Borough Municipal Building, 155 Lexington Avenue, East Lansdowne, PA.  
Chairman McBlain called the meeting to order followed the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag led 
by East Lansdowne Mayor John Dukes.  Pastor Rohan Hepkins, gave the invocation.  
 
Chairman McBlain called on Mr. Madden to speak on Agenda Item 4, a Resolution recognizing 
East Lansdowne Mayor John Dukes for the publication of his book in memory of his son with 
100% of the proceeds benefiting Autism Awareness and Research. 
 
Mr. Madden said many of us know a child affected by autism.  Autism, or autism spectrum 
disorder, refers to a range of conditions characterized by challenges with social skills, repetitive 
behaviors, speech and non-verbal communication, as well as by unique strengths and 
differences.  Certain medical and mental health issues frequently accompany autism.  They 
include gastrointestinal (GI) disorders, seizures, sleep disturbances, attention deficit and 
hyperactivity disorder (ADHD), anxiety and phobias.  The CDC estimates that autism is 
prevalent in 1 in 59 children in the United States.  This includes 1 in 37 boys and 1 in 151 girls. 
 
East Lansdowne Mayor John Dukes is one of many families in our area touched by autism.  His 
son, John, was diagnosed with autism at birth and sadly passed away two years ago at the age 
of 25. 
 
In May, Mayor Dukes published a book, “Dadders, Can I Pet the Whales?” which explains how a 
child with autism can affect a family, friends, classmates and the unconditional love a person 
with autism can both display and inspire in others.  The book tells a story about his son and the 
world through his eyes.  One heartwarming example is this passage “John’s smile was 
contagious and his love for baseball made the games even more exciting.”  Mayor Dukes writes 
that John’s love for the simple things in life is something we often take for granted. 
 
His hope is that the book will help other parents with children who have autism better cope with 
the challenges they face.  One-hundred percent of the proceeds of book sales are being 
donated to the District 19 Challenger League where his son played baseball for 20 years. 
 
Mr. Madden said it takes extraordinary bravery to take something that is a personal and family 
tragedy of unimaginable degrees and turn that into a cause that will make an impact on so many 
lives.  
 
We commend Mayor Dukes for sharing his personal journey with autism and his touching 
stories and memories of his son, John. 
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Mr. Madden called on Mayor Dukes to come forward to accept the Resolution. 
 
Mayor Dukes thanked Council for this unexpected Resolution.  It is a legacy to his son, family 
and the people who loved him dearly.  He is honored to have County Council here this evening 
but to receive such an accolade is more than enough for him.  He is a humble man who has 
humble beginnings and hopefully a humble end.  If he can leave a legacy with his son’s name 
on it then he will live forever. 
 
Chairman McBlain said it is his honor to present a Resolution recognizing East Lansdowne 
Councilman Majovie “Joe” Bland for his efforts to improve the quality of life of residents in East 
Lansdowne. 
 
The success of a great community is due in part to the dedication of the residents and those 
who serve in local government.  East Lansdowne is fortunate to have many public servants who 
work in government and volunteer throughout the year. 
 
East Lansdowne Council Vice President Majovie Bland has been dedicated to improving the 
quality of life of residents in East Lansdowne for many years.  Since being sworn into Council in 
2012, Mr. Bland has chaired the Borough’s 4th of July Committee, has published newsletters for 
residents and has served as the East Lansdowne Events Coordinator.  He has not only 
organized many of East Lansdowne’s events for the community, but has also helped promote 
them and volunteered for them.  East Lansdowne was recognized this year by receiving 
Honorable Mention (statewide) from the PA Association of Boroughs for its newsletter while 
receiving other awards from the PSAB for the social media outlets that it has. 
 
Councilman Bland is also the co-founder of a youth organization, “Good, Better, Great.”  This 
youth organization helps our young people gain self-confidence and self-esteem and forms 
friendships with peers.  It also allows them to have a safe place to enjoy a sport or hobby and 
reduces the risk of becoming involved in unsafe activities, such as using drugs and alcohol.  It’s 
good for the kids; it’s good for the parents; and it’s great for the entire community. 
 
On behalf of Delaware County Council, Chairman McBlain thanked Councilman Bland for all his 
efforts in improving the quality of life of residents in East Lansdowne.  He called on Councilman 
Bland to come forward to receive a Resolution recognizing his efforts.  Also, Chairman McBlain 
presented Councilman Bland with some tickets to the Philadelphia Union Soccer League.  The 
Union has an international game this Saturday evening against the German team.   
 
Chairman McBlain called on Mr. Culp to speak on Agenda Item 6, a Resolution recognizing East 
Lansdowne Firefighter and former Police Chief Tom Pearlingi for his 61 years of service to the 
residents of East Lansdowne. 
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Mr. Culp said the Borough of East Lansdowne is blessed to have a public servant who has 
bravely protected the residents of East Lansdowne as both the Chief of Police and also as a 
Firefighter. 
 
Thomas Pearlingi began his career in public service at the age of 18 when he first joined the 
East Lansdowne Fire Co. No. 1 in 1959.  Mr. Pearlingi has held numerous positions in the fire 
company including Ladder Captain and President. 
 
In 1963, he joined the East Lansdowne Police Department as a part-time officer.  He was 
promoted to a full-time officer in 1967 as a Sergeant in 1972, and named Police Chief in 1986. 
 
After 40 years in law enforcement, Chief Pearlingi retired from the East Lansdowne Police 
Department and continues to serve the residents of East Lansdowne as an active member of 
the East Lansdowne Fire Department.  He was elected Chairman of the Board of Directors for 
the Department in 2012, and currently holds that position. 
 
In 1995, as the outgoing President and on behalf of the Fire Company, he founded the “Thomas 
J. Pearlingi, Jr. Community Service Award.”  The award is presented to citizens who have 
volunteered or performed selfless acts for the benefit of the community. 
 
During his selfless dedication to the community, Chief Pearlingi and his wife (Cathy) have raised 
3 children. 
 
On behalf of the entire county, Council thanks and commends Mr. Pearlingi for his 61 years of 
public service to the community which he has served with professionalism and bravery. 
 
Mr. Pearlingi thanked County Council for this recognition, which was unexpected but very much 
appreciated. 
 
Before moving onto the County business matters, Chairman McBlain said he wished to 
recognize the following people who were present tonight:  Mayor John Dukes, Borough 
Manager William Callahan, Council President Lindsay Crosby, Council Vice President Majovie 
Bland, Robert Mould, Perry Bonner-Fennal, Joseph Williams, Marion Fitti, State Representative 
Margo Davidson, Yeadon Mayor Rohan Hepkins, Lansdowne Mayor Anthony Campuzano, 
former Lansdowne Mayor Jane Young and former Darby Borough Mayor Paula Brown. 
 
Chairman McBlain called on Vice Chairman Morrone to start the Agenda Items. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 20, 2018, 
seconded by Mr. Culp and carried with an abstention vote registered by Mrs. Morrone, as she 
was absent from that meeting attending a funeral. 
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Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Agenda Item 8, Central Tax Collection Department’s 
request for refunds for the year 2018 County Real Estate Taxes for 15 property owners due to 
the overpayment of the amount of taxes due, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Amendment No. 1 to the Contract with S.J. Thomas 
Inc. for renovations to 1st and 2nd Floors at 5th & Penn Streets Building, Chester, to increase 
contract sum in the amount of $150,238.37.  The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, 
seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving to award and execute the Contract/Project No. ECMS 
47933 between the County of Delaware and J.D. Eckman for the reconstruction of the West 7th 
Street Bridge, County Bridge No. 186 over Chester Creek (City of Chester) at their bid price not 
to exceed $5,367,704.40.  (Funding:  80% Federal/20% State) The motion is subject to the 
Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving the Contract between the County of Delaware and 
McCormick Taylor Inc. to provide Final Design, Construction Services and Right-of-Way 
Acquisition for Michigan Avenue Bridge, County Bridge No. 210, Michigan Avenue over Little 
Crum Creek (Ridley Township) for a fee not to exceed $428,360.18.  (Funding:  80% Federal/ 
20% State) The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried 
unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Resolution 2018-6 to approve the condemnation 
and/or accepting the deed(s) in lieu of condemnation for a 504-square foot slope easement 
across the property located at 1549 Tribbett Avenue, Darby Township, Delaware County, PA, 
Folio No. 15-00-03816-00, and payment of just compensation in the amount of five-hundred 
dollars ($500.00) in connection with the replacement of Delaware County Bridge No. 237 over 
the Hermesprota Creek.  The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp   
and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Agenda Item 13 to accept a Grant from the 
Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development for the term 4/1/2018 to 
6/30/2020 in the amount of $500,000.00 to establish an Anti-Violence Task Force in Delaware 
County.  The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried 
unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving the annual Software Maintenance and Support 
License Fee for the Guardian Election Management Software and the Electronic 1242 Voting 
Machines in the amount of $87,875.00 for the period 7/1/2018 to 6/30/2019.  ELECTEC Inc. is 
the distributor and sole provider of the Guardian Software.  The motion is subject to the 
Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
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Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving the annual Extended Warranty with ELECTEC Inc. for 
the Electronic 1242 Voting Machines for the period 7/1/2018 to 6/30/2019 in the amount of 
$119,325.00.  The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and 
carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving to advertise for Proposals to prepare Trail 
Development Drawings for Chester Creek Trail Phase 2, an approximate 1.5-mile segment from 
the current southern terminus of Chester Creek Trail at Creek Road, Middletown Township, to 
Bridgewater Road, in Aston Township.  The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, 
seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Agenda Item 17, an Agreement for Delaware County 
VESTA Refresh with Radio Communications Service, Inc. to purchase, install and maintain 
hardware and software for Delaware County Emergency Services (911) in the amount of 
$2,102,996.33.  This equipment is compatible with all State and National NG 911 requirements.  
The motion is subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp.  Mr. Madden asked that 
this item be “tabled.”  A lengthy discussion followed.   
 
The motion was made to “table” Agenda Item 17 by Mr. Madden and seconded by Mr. Zidek 
and was not passed by a 2 to 3 vote.  (Yeas – Madden and Zidek, Nays – McBlain, Morrone and 
Culp)  
 
Therefore, another motion was made to approve Agenda Item 17, an Agreement for Delaware 
County VESTA Refresh with Radio Communications Service, Inc. to purchase, install and 
maintain hardware and software for Delaware County Emergency Services (911) in the amount 
of $2,102,996.33.  This equipment is compatible with all State and National NG 911 
requirements.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Culp and carried with the following votes 
registered:  Yeas – McBlain, Morrone and Culp, Nays – Zidek and Madden.  (3 to 2 vote) 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving to enter into an Agreement with Gen-El Safety & 
Industrial Products, LLC for the purchase of one (1) AreaRAE Pro Rapid Deployment Kit with 
Ruggedized Host Laptop at a cost of $73,184.50, on State Contract NJ-A-85088.  This 
equipment includes for direct reading atmospheric monitoring devices with radiation detection 
and an integral weather station which is connected to the host laptop.  The motion is subject to 
the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Resolution 2018-7 supporting the Circuit Trails, the 
completion of 500-miles of trails in the Greater Philadelphia Region by 2025.  The motion is 
subject to the Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. Zidek asked that Leonard Bonarek, of the Bicycle Coalition of Greater Philadelphia, say a 
few words about supporting the Circuit Trails which is a regional and national connectivity for  
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cyclists and pedestrians.  So, this is something more than just recreation and access to nature 
which is also very important.  This Resolution does not bind the County to take any further  
action and it does not bind the County to spend any money.  It is essentially a letter of support 
from the residents of Delaware County saying that we want the Circuit Trail Network to be built 
faster in order to reach the goal of 750 miles of completed trails by 2040 that was sent out by 
the Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Agreements, Contracts and Amendments with the 
Human Services Providers of Services as per the attached list.  The motion is subject to the 
Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried unanimously. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving Agreements, Contracts and Amendments with the 
Office of Workforce Development as per the attached list.  The motion is subject to the 
Solicitor’s approval, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried with an abstention vote registered by 
Mrs. Morrone as it relates to a contract with Goodwill Industries of which she is employed in the 
private sector.  (The vote was 4 Yeas, 1 Abstention.) 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving the request by the Controller’s Office for payment of 
current bills and ratification of bills, seconded by Mr. Culp and carried with an abstention vote 
registered by Mrs. Morrone as it relates to a payment to Goodwill Industries of which she is 
employed in the private sector.  (The vote was 4 Yeas, 1 Abstention.) 
 
SOLICITOR:  Mr. Catania asked for Council’s authorization to file four (4) Petitions for the 
Termination of Parental Rights and one (1) Consent for Adoption with the Orphans Court. 
 
Motion made by Mrs. Morrone approving to file four (4) Petitions for the Termination of Parental 
Rights and one (1) Consent for Adoption with the Orphans Court, seconded by Mr. Culp and 
carried unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Jason Magidson, 629 Overhill Road, Haverford Township, commented on 
a polling place issue in Haverford 5-3. 
 
Hollace Rutkowski, 224 French Road, Newtown Township, commented on the George W. Hill 
Correctional Facility RFP. 
 
Linda Roadcloud, 826 Cypress Street, Yeadon had concerns relating to the Darby Creek and 
the need to have the area cleaned up, including such things are tires, hypodermic needles and 
other unsafe items.  She asked for help in cleaning this area up. 
 
Marion Fitti, 113 Hirst Avenue, East Lansdowne, remarked that the streets in the borough need 
attention and asked that Community Service might be able to help in a cleanup project for the 
borough.  She also would like to have more drug prevention programs in schools and at school 
board meetings. 
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Larry Arata, 1204 Edgewood Road, Haverford Township, expressed concerns regarding the 
safety of the Sunoco Pipeline Project in Delaware County.  He asked that the public be updated 
on the status of the procurement process of the Risk Assessment Study. 
 
Tony Campuzano, 40 W. Albemarle Avenue, Mayor of Lansdowne Borough, congratulated 
Mayor Dukes for his recognition tonight, which is well deserved.  He also extended an invitation 
for Council to come to his borough and thanked County Council for their continued support of 
his borough. 
 
Sharon White, 6 S. Lansdowne Avenue, Lansdowne, affiliated with PRO-ACT (a recovery 
program), requested a proclamation be presented by Delaware County at the largest Recovery 
Walk in the country that will be held on Saturday, September 22 at Penn’s Landing.   
 
COUNCIL:  Mr. Zidek recognized Swarthmore Mayor Tim Kearney who attended tonight’s 
meeting.  He recently took a tour of the historic Lansdowne Theatre and was impressed by this 
Delaware County gem.  He offers his support and hopes they continue to restore that great 
theater. 
 
Mr. Madden thanked East Lansdowne Borough for hosting our meeting tonight.  He commented 
on the Delaware County Prison System by saying that 30% of our tax dollars goes to the prison 
system.  The County jail often acts as a backstop when we fail in a more direct way of dealing 
with opioid addiction or when we fail with regard to treatment of mental health problems, 
behavioral health problems.  Folks end up in the criminal justice system.  It is not how we 
intended, but that is the reality.  When we think of it, as we have for a very long period of time, 
as a means of punishment and not with the sense that this is a means of rehabilitation and to 
look at the model in a sense of how do we reduce the likelihood that someone who climbs their 
way into the criminal justice system (regardless of what reason it is) that is the last time it 
happens.  This is about as vital a task that we as county government (or state or federal 
government) can discuss. The United States has the highest rate of incarceration in the world 
and some of the worst outcomes.  Fifty-percent of those who are incarcerated in the U.S. return 
to the prison system within 3 years of release.  The collateral costs of one going into the prison 
system are pretty obvious.  You remove someone as being a productive member of their family; 
you remove someone who is a parent.  You end up with adoptions and with children working 
their way into the foster system.  The direct costs are significant.  $50,000,000.00 dollars is a lot 
of money.  We need to think holistically about how we are spending our tax dollars. 
 
Mr. Madden said the reason he brings this up (and the time of it) is because what was 
mentioned earlier.  Since 1998, the George W. Hill Prison has been run by a private company.  
That contract is a 5-year agreement and is up for renewal this year.  
 
A little more background about what a County jail means.  We are not talking about a State 
Penitentiary.  Folks who serve time in a County jail are dealing with sentences that are two 
years or less.  So, with very few exemptions, we are not talking about violent criminals; we are  
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talking about folks who are dealing with a minor misdemeanor (for the most part).  Eighty-
percent of those who are there today are detainees; they have not yet been found guilty of a 
crime.   
 
As he said, it’s been run as a private prison since 1998.  This contract is up for renewal.  As was 
mentioned, there is a process that the Board of Prison Inspectors has begun and that is a duel 
track process.  There is an RFP to look for competing bidders with GEO, who is the current 
contractor.  The second process they undertook was engaging with a consulting group called 
Phoenix.  Phoenix was tasked with looking at the direct costs of being run privately vs. publicly.  
But what he is going to assert today is that the question being asked isn’t the right question.  He 
is glad they are doing work, but he doesn’t think it’s the right work. 
 
He draws a comparison to what we are currently in the process of doing and that is to look at 
how public health is delivered in Delaware County.  That process is an extensive one and it is 
one that is done deliberately with public involvement.  We have an RFP that was drafted and is 
now up for public comment.  Once we have an RFP that we have agreed upon, we will go out 
and find a contractor who will conduct the Study.  So, there is a process that involves public 
input.  With the Phoenix Group, this occurred without (as far as he knows) without any real 
public involvement.  The prison is run by a 5-person Board of Prison Inspectors.  They are made 
up of 2 folks who are appointed by Delaware County Council and 3 who are appointed by the 
President Judge.  They run things and are given an amount of money that is within the budget 
that we (Council) votes on, but once that occurs it is really done within their realm of how they 
do things. 
 
So, he is really speaking here, not because we have any direct impact on how this gets run, but 
more as a point of comparison of how we undertook a study and what he views as a process 
that wasn’t undertaken by the Board of Prison Inspectors. 
 
He said earlier he doesn’t think the question was asked the right way.  We have the only 
privately run prison in the State of Pennsylvania.  It’s possible that we are the smartest folks in 
the room.  Anytime you are the only person who does something one way, perhaps you are the 
smartest.  But, he thinks before you make that conclusion, it is very important that you study it 
and make sure you are not the dumbest one in the room.   
 
The statistics are alarming.  Studies conducted in Minnesota and Oklahoma found increased 
rates of recidivism for private prisons between 13 and 17 percent.  He is not an advocate of 
eliminating all outsourcing of public services.  He thinks there is a place for the private sector to 
be a driver for innovation, but what was mentioned earlier today his concern here is that there is 
a misalignment of incentives.  Recidivism should be the number one thing that we look at 
alongside the safety and security of the inmates and those who work there.  But when recidivism 
actually means “for a profit” company, a recurring revenue stream, that misaligns with what we 
as a county want. 
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Mr. Madden said he is speaking today here because he has a microphone and a podium and is 
speaking as an advocate, but he thinks as a community we need to make clear that when we 
think about something that is going to have a long-term impact on our county, that we ensure 
that those who are put in a place of leadership that they are asking the question the right way 
before we turn to something that impacts, positively or negatively, for our county in moving 
forward. 
 
Mr. Culp said he has a lot of fond memories of East Lansdowne.  He had an aunt who lived right 
down the street from St. Cyril’s.  His grandmother actually worked for 15-20 years at the Empire 
Diner where he had many meals.  He thanked Mayor Dukes and his Council.  This is a great 
town and it has been our pleasure to be here tonight. 
 
Mrs. Morrone also wanted to thank East Lansdowne Borough for hosting our meeting tonight.  
The reception has been very pleasant and warm.  You can see the pride that the residents have 
in this borough, including the participation, the school district and those that are concerned 
about their community.  You can truly see the hometown spirit.  You can see from these 
meetings that they can go in many directions.  We have covered everything from workforce 
development to prisons, to parks and trails, to looking at community service and voting.  Lots of 
times there are various discussions and events that occur in the meetings.  Sometimes we 
agree on things and other times we don’t agree on things and that is okay as well.  We are all 
here to make sure that we are moving Delaware County in the right direction. 
 
Chairman McBlain echoed Mrs. Morrone comments.  First of all, he wanted to thank all the 
residents who decided to come to tonight’s County Council Meeting, and especially those who 
spoke out in advocacy on an issue that you feel passionately about.  Thank you for coming out 
and doing that; devoting your time to do that.  Whether or not he or all the members of Council 
agree or disagree with a particular issue or advocacy that you are presenting, it is important that 
you do present that advocacy.  It gives us something to think about, as well as all the discussion 
that Council has. 
 
Chairman McBlain thanked the leaders of East Lansdowne for having us here.  He’s from Aldan 
Borough, so he has a great appreciation for a small borough and the spirit that lives on in our 
small communities, especially here in the William Penn School District. 
 
East Lansdowne recently celebrated its 103rd Fourth of July Parade.  That is certainly a great 
accomplishment and a great record.  They have always been known for its strong tradition of 
honoring its veterans and they have done a fantastic job. 
 
There being no further County business, nor public discussion, motion made by Mr. Culp to 
adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Madden and carried unanimously.  
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       ___________________________ 
       ANNE M. COOGAN, County Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECORDED BY:  N. J. Scallan 
 



DELAWARE COUNTY WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT 
AGREEMENTS, CONTRACTS AND AMENDMENTS 

 
7.11.18         

               
               
               
     Contract Number Name of Provider Type of Service Term of Contract Amount 

               
     

010-061-18AD Delaware County 
Community College Assessment 7/1/18-6/30/19 $210,888.00 

     

LIT.IMM.18 Delaware County 
Literacy Council 

Services to 
Immigrants 7/1/18-6/30/19 $65,000.00 

     

EDSI.OJT.18 Educational Data 
Systems, Inc. 

On the Job 
Training Coord. 7/1/18-6/30/19 $127,919.00 

     

DCCC.UC.18 Delaware County 
Community College 

Long Term 
Unemployed 7/1/18-6/30/19 $56,797.00 

     

DCCC.VET.18 Delaware County 
Community College 

Veteran's 
Services   7/1/18-6/30/19 $215,000.00 

     

CAA.VET.18 Community Action 
Agency 

Veteran 
Employment 

Project 
7/1/18-6/30/19 $185,000.00 

     

UPKG.OJT.18 Union Packaging, 
LLC 

On the Job 
Training 7/1/18-6/30/19 Not to exceed 

$5,000.00 per  

     

.18NW Digital Consulting, 
LLC  

DWB website 
development 

and maintenance 
7/1/18-6/30/19 $26,520.00 

     



 
         

                 
          

               
               
               
     Contract Number Name of Provider Type of Service Term of Contract Amount 

               
     

IMP.VET.18 Impact Services 
Corporation 

Training 
Services for 

Veterans 
7/1/18-6/30/19 $110,292.00 

     

GW009.18 
Goodwill of 

Delaware and 
Delaware County 

Job Training 
Services 7/1/18-6/30/19 $106,603.00 

     

EDSI.052.18 Educational Data 
Systems, Inc. 

Assistance to 
participants re-

entering the 
workforce 

7/1/18-6/30/19 $200,000.00  

     

EDSI.053.18EARN Educational Data 
Systems, Inc. 

Job Readiness 
and Life Skills 

for EARN clients 
7/1/18-6/30/19 $695,907.00 

     

LIT.EARN.18 Delaware County 
Literacy Council 

Adult Basic 
Education 7/1/18-6/30/19 $22,000.00 

     

CAA.017.18EARN Community Action 
Agency 

Program 
Management 7/1/18-6/30/19 $82,132.00  

     

EDSI.SUM.18 Educational Data 
Systems, Inc. 

Summer TANF 
Work 

Experience 
7/1/18-6/30/19 $48,150.00 
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     Contract Number Name of Provider Type of Service Term of Contract Amount 

               
     

CEF.022.18Y Chester Education 
Foundation 

Blueprint for 
Success Youth 

Program 
7.1.18-6.30.19 $165,315.00 

     

CEF.SUM.18YT Chester Education 
Foundation 

Summer TANF 
Youth work 
experience  

7.1.18-6.30.19 $205,817.00 

     

EDSI.ISY.YT.18 Educational Data 
Systems, Inc. 

In school year 
round TANF 

Youth  
7.1.18-6.30.19 $76,525.00 

     

CAA.027.18Y Community Action 
Agency 

Youth Pharmacy 
Tech Training 

Program 
7.1.18-6.30.19 $143,096.00 

     

CAA.026.18Y Community Action 
Agency 

Youth Building 
Trades Training 

Program 
7.1.18-6.30.19 $153,113.00 

     

BEP.SUM.18YT Be Proud 
Foundation 

Summer TANF 
Youth work 
experience  

7.1.18-6.30.19 $42,162.00 

     

BEP.023.18YT Be Proud 
Foundation 

In school year 
round TANF 

Youth  
7.1.18-6.30.19 $91,310.00 

     

PWAYS.50+.18 PathwaysPA 

Job Placement 
Assistance for 

Mature 
Workers 

7.1.18-6.30.19 $51,000.00 

     



 

 
 
 

 

Name of Provider Type of Service 

Term of 
Contract/ 

Agreement 

Current 
Contract/ 

Agreement 
Amount 

Proposed 
Contract/ 

Agreement 
Amount 
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HUMAN SERVICES AGREEMENTS, CONTRACTS  

& AMENDMENTS TO CONTRACTS 

PA Department of Human 
Services, Office of 
Developmental Programs 

Supports 
Coordination 
Program 

1/1/18-* N/A N/A 

Lenape Valley Foundation Supports 
Coordination  

7/1/18-6/30/19 N/A N/A 

KUEHG Corp Subsidized 
Daycare 

6/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Crawl Bee 4 You Walk 
Learning  

Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Somerset Academy Early 
Learning Center 

Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Wish Upon a Star Preschool 
and Childcare LLC 

Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Jacqueline Mitchell Barrows Subsidized 
Daycare 

6/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Bright Futures Early Learning 
Center 

Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Diamond Minds International 
Learning LLC 

Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Fruits of Life Academy and 
Learning Center LLC 

Subsidized 
Daycare 

6/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 

Minds in Motion Child Care LLC Subsidized 
Daycare 

5/1/18-** N/A N/A 
(Based on maximum 

State childcare 
allowance) 



*Agreement shall continue in effect until it is terminated by either provider or the Department upon thirty (30) days prior written 
notice to the other party or until it is superseded by a new agreement.  The notice of termination must state the date of 
termination. 
**Either party may terminate this Agreement in accordance with Article IV of this Agreement. 
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